
Jared's message
What an exciting term it has been at Riverdale School!
As I pause and reflect on the term, I am thankful and
proud to be surrounded by excellent staff, a supportive
community and amazing tamariki. We all share the same
goal of ensuring our children receive a quality education
across a broad curriculum, and for students to become
confident and respectful. In this newsletter is the
information collected and analysed by our Board of
Trustees and the Ariki team. The information and voice
collected from our community, staff and students, will
help shape the decisions made moving forward at our
Kura. Thank you for your input.
He waka eke noa - We are all in this together.

Have an amazing break! See you all in Term 4.
Jared Bron
Tumuaki
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Kia Ora - Greetings 

te ao māori

As we look forward to what’s coming up in Term 4,
Camp El Rancho will be one of the big highlights for our
Year 4-6 students. There will be an on-site parent
information hui on Wednesday, 25th October, at 5:30 pm
at Riverdale School. All parents are encouraged to
attend.

parent camp meeting

Whānau Māori Hui 
The Whānau Māori Hui will be in Week 2 on Thursday
19th October 2-3 p.m. This hui is for all Whānau Māori
who would like to connect with other Riverdale Whānau
Māori, and have a korero at our Kura to strengthen
connections. Please RSVP to Mrs Whitta by email at:
tash@riverdale.school.nz

pta grocery grab raffle
results...and the winners are...
The raffle draw was made today during assembly
under police supervision. We raised just over $16,000.
Thank you to our wonderful community for supporting
our tamariki.

Congratulations to the following winners of the major
prizes:
1st prize: 120 second grocery grab - Gavin Hartwig -
sold by Aiden Gregory
2nd prize: 90 second grocery grab - Carolyn  Cameron
- sold by Indi Cameron
3rd prize: 60 second grocery grab - Kathryn - sold by
Asha Simpson
4th prize: $200 grocery hamper - Riley Rigby - sold by
Sophie Rigby
5th prize: $100 grocery hamper - Maia Johnston - sold
by Maia Johnston 

Congratulations to Maia Johnston, who sold the most
raffle tickets for the junior school and Dom Nicol, who
sold the most raffle tickets for the senior school.

Congratulations to the 25 students below who won
spot prizes.

mailto:tash@riverdale.school.nz


ricoh tournament

What an exciting experience it was for our
Tournament of Minds teams who went down to
Wellington for Nationals last weekend. This was a
tough competition where our tamariki competed
against Primary and Intermediate aged teams from
around Aotearoa. We are extremely proud of their
efforts and grateful for the wonderful whānau support
we received on the day. 

Thank you once again to all our volunteers, coaches
and teachers for the effort put in with training and
making this event possible. Let's try again next year for
the overall win! 

tournament of minds 

dance explorers
A huge congratulations to the Riverdale Dance
Explorers, who placed 4th Runner Up at the Dance NZ
Made National competition held here in Palmerston
North. The team really stepped up their performance
from Regionals, where they placed 2nd runner up and
therefore qualified for Nationals. Thank you to our
choreographer and former Riverdale student Georgia
Lunn for sharing her time, effort and expertise with our
dance team. 

kind hearts
Our tuakana group met yesterday to get donations
ready for the PN Hospital Parents Initiative. We had so
many items to bag up, and the children enjoyed making
Kind Hearts cards for each bag.

We also made a start on wrapping the books donated
during World Literacy Week for the KMart Wishing
Tree. We have a lot of wrapping still to do!

flippaball - term 3
Our FlippaBall had another great season, finishing up on
Wednesday evening with the final.
Riverdale won that final after a tough game against
Parkland School.
Huge thanks again to Ngaire Foster for offering your
time to coach this team.  

farewell - megan murphy
We are sadly saying
farewell to Megan Murphy
who has been a valued
staff member over a
number of years.
Most recently Megan has
been relieving in Piako Tahi
and will hugely missed by
staff and students.  



For the final day of Term 3 we celebrated Right Choice Day with a World Cup Tabloid Games Day which was also a
Crazy Hair Day.  The children completed numerous games and activities throughout the day for their country.
Ice-blocks were generously donated by VJ & Margaret from Four Square Awapuni, and Trumpets by former parent
Rhonda Waterland.  These were a hit with the students. Thank you to the PTA and Pioneer New World for supplying
sausages for our sausage sizzle lunch.

The school raised $134 for Starship Hospital with kind donations from our families.

right choice day - Crazy hair day 

Celebrations
During our Right Choice Day Assembly, we congratulated many teams for their efforts over the term. Dance
Explorers, Ricoh Soccer, Tournament of the Minds, Girls Soccer and Right Choice Day World Cup winners



term dates
Events are also on the Parent Calendar via the

School App and on the School Website;

Term 3 2023
Week 10

Last Day of Term 3 - Friday 22nd September

Term 4 2023
First Day of Term 4 - Monday 9th October

Week 1
Bike Safety Programme Y5/6 - Tuesday 10th to Fri 27th Oct

Week 2
Whānau Māori Hui - Thursday 19th October 2pm

Rippa Rugby Starts - Thursday 19th October
Rippa Rugby World Cup Event Y5/6 - Friday 20th Oct

Week 3
El Rancho Camp Parent Meeting - Wednesday 25th Oct 5.30pm

Week 4
School Athletics Day - Wednesday 1st November

Week 5
El Rancho Camp Week - Years 4/5 & 6

teacher only daybike safety programme
During Weeks 1, 2 and 3 next term, our Year 5 and 6
students will be involved in a road safety programme
that focuses on practical cycling skills needed for when
students are using their bikes on our roads. This
programme will be delivered by specialist teachers
from Sport Manawatū. A notice has been sent home
with each student with further information and details.

general election venue
Our school is available as a venue for the General
Election voting on Saturday 14 October

Hats required - term 4 & 1

Last Friday, we spent the day working with the Ministry
of Education and an Educational Psychologist.
Professional learning is crucial for our teachers and
learning support staff, and it has a positive impact on
our student's well-being and education. Thank you to
our school community for your continued support and
for helping us to provide the best education for our
tamariki.

A reminder that during our summer terms 4 and 1 all
students are required to wear a hat while outside.
These can be purchased at the school office for $10
each.

Te Wiki o te reo Māori 
During Te Wiki o te Reo Māori, our Māori Explorers
organised a week of fun and excitement through
games, greetings, colouring and kupu o te rā videos.
Our Māori Explorers are a group of Year 4-6 students
from Pounamu Atawhai and Poutama. They meet once
a week to develop their reo. The ākonga in our rōpū
are: Alex M, Annie C, Asha S, Aurora K, Ava W,
Charlotte W, Courtney S, Daniel M, David S, Elijah L,
Ezra M, Matua N, Jessica C, Kaiden M, Lucas L, Olive
G, Toby L, Zac P, Jasmine C, Maddy D and Kate P.
These amazing tamariki showed mana and passion
towards sharing their reo and knowledge of Māori.
Take a look at all of the outstanding mahi they did in
Week 9. Ka tino pai ō mahi koutou!








